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HIGHLY MIGRATORY SPECIES ADVISORY SUBPANEL REPORT ON  
THE NATIONAL MARINE FISHERIES SERVICE REPORT 

 
The Highly Migratory Species Advisory Subpanel (HMSAS) offers the following comments on 
Agenda Item J.1 – National Marine Fisheries Service Report. 
 
Updates on Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC) Regional Vessel Register 
(RVR) Regulations 
 
We note the final rule has yet to be published, so we base our comments on the Proposed Rule 
(published in April of this year – 84 C.F.R. 15556). 
 
Regarding the necessity for an International Maritime Organization (IMO) number:  The proposed 
rule notes a “wide recognition that IMOs can be useful in helping combat illegal, unreported, and 
unregulated (IUU) fishing.”  The HMSAS supports any international efforts which result in 
reducing IUU fishing provided these are applied to, and enforced against, ALL fleets fishing on 
the high seas in the Convention Area.  We do have some concern about the effective date of the 
requirement, January 1, 2020.  Some of the information necessary to request an IMO number will 
take time to obtain and may result in some vessels being unable to obtain the IMO number before 
the effective date.  Attached, as an Appendix, is a screenshot of the form taken earlier this year to 
request an IMO number.   
 
Regarding amendments to existing regulations related to the IATTC RVR for purse seine vessels 
fishing in the Eastern Pacific Ocean, the HMSAS generally supports the proposed rule’s language 
with one possible exception.  We have concerns about how the proposed frivolous request rules 
could be applied to small purse seine vessels.  The frivolous request rules are designed to ensure 
that purse seine vessels on the RVR are actively participating in the fishery.  The proposed rule 
will “treat as frivolous any request by a small coastal purse seine vessel for active status if that 
vessel did not make at least one landing of tuna caught in the Convention Area in the calendar year 
prior to the request.”  We are concerned that a strict landing requirement could have unintended 
consequences, especially in those years where tunas are not readily available to our small coastal 
purse seine vessels. 
 
Proposed Regulations on Fish Aggregating Devices (FADs), Silky Shark Retention, and 
Observer Safety 
 
The HMSAS supports these proposed regulations.  
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https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2019-04-16/pdf/2019-07300.pdf
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